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To the Secretary

RE: PLASTIC BAG LEVY (ASSESSMENT AND COLLECTION) BILL 2002

       PLASTIC BAG (MINIMISATION OF USAGE) EDUCATION FUND BILL 2002

I am writing to express my wholehearted support for these two bills. It is about time that we had concerted action in this country to prevent the environmental damage caused by the excessive usage of plastic bags. 

I live at Coogee, a suburb by the sea with many take away food stores and many tourists and a huge problem with rubbish. On an average day I can walk to the beach and on my way find plastic bags floating around and find enough rubbish including plastic and glass bottles to fill them. 

Whilst snorkeling off the beach I have seen plastic bags filled with sand lying on the floor of the sea and floating in the water. On Clean Up Australia Day I spent hours pulling old plastic bags from between the rocks where storm water runs into the sea. I have seen plastic bags blocking drains. 

This is causing huge environmental damage and plastic bags lying on the beach and floating in the sea are just plain ugly. They are a symbol of our disrespect for our environment and the excessive consumption, and production of waste, which seems to be an accepted feature of our society.

I always carry a plastic bag which fits easily in my leather bag for spontaneous shopping. It is also easy to take a cloth bag (or two or three) from home when heading out to shop. It is no big deal to do this. Human beings are adaptable!

I often receive positive reinforcement, particularly from young people when I say I have brought my own bag. 

I share an office with a pleasant young man who brings about two plastic bags in to the office a day for his breakfast and lunch. I foolishly have taken it upon myself to reuse the bags so that they don’t go directly into the bin. They pile up and up! My efforts seem futile! We need some kind of systemic change to prevent the excessive use of bags.

Apparently the plastic bag levy in Ireland has been a huge success in reducing the amount of plastic bags. Countries such as South Africa and Bangladesh have also banned their use. Why is Australia so lethargic when it comes to helping to prevent damage to our environment? Are we so lazy and pathetic that having a plastic bag levy is a challenge to our rights to consume and produce waste? 

Come on let’s do it. Let’s legislate! And for those who wish to continue to use plastic bags and pay the levy they will be contributing to a worthy cause, a fund for the minimization of, and education about environmentally hazardous waste in Australia.

Yours sincerely

Jennifer Herron

